From: Pannucci, Michael Jr.

To: Historic District Commission (Staff)
Subject: [EXTERNAL]Detroit Waldorf School
Date: Monday, May 9, 2022 4:02:19 PM

To whom it may concern,

| am writing to you on behalf of the Detroit Waldorf School(DWS) for permanent approval of
their outdoor classrooms. As a 20-year, maintenance manager at American Axle & Manufacturing in
Detroit, | recognize professionally designed buildings that are built to withstand the elements
through the use quality materials and construction. Each classroom is a sound, organic environment
that has enhanced the learning experience for the students and teachers, as well as, the exterior
landscape of the school. As a DWS parent, | am very pleased to see my child’s connection to the
natural world grow, because the school has expanded the learning experience outdoors. We should
all be grateful for Waldorf’s commitment & creativity toward learning because students can be
actively engaged with the sights, sounds and touch of the community while they are getting a quality
education. Thank you for your attention.

Mike Pannucci

Director of Manufacturing Services

American Axle World Headquarters
Cell: +1(313)502-9359
Office: +1(313)758-4245
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